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LAS POSITAS

COLLEGE





TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE

MEETING

Monday, November 28, 2005

2:30 pm, Room 1603

MINUTES
Present:
Evan Barshack, Peggy Carter, Moh Daoud, Neal Ely, Greg Johns, Sherman Lindsey (for Steve Gunderson), Brian Loyola (for Anne Loyola), Bob Kratochvil, Elizabeth Noyes, Alex Stoeffl, Heidi Ulrech, Scott Vigallon, Barbara Zingg
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The meeting was called to order at 2:33 pm.

I.
Approval of Minutes from October 24, 2005 meeting

The Committee members reviewed the minutes from the October 24th meeting.

Motion:
To accept the minutes from the October 24, 2005 meeting.

MSC:

Bob Kratochvil/Peggy Carter

Vote:

Unanimous

II.
Welcome/Introductions

III.
Dean’s Report






Bob Kratochvil did not have any updates to report, except that Steve Gunderson and his wife have a new baby boy.  They are all back home and doing well.  He asked Sherman Lindsey to attend the meeting in Steve’s place, to give an update on the Technology Department.  The announcement has gone out for Tom Trippe’s position, but the “Director of IT” position will depend on the budget situation.  


Scott - Instructional Technology/Open Learning Coordinator
Distance Education is now officially a full committee, so those reports will no longer be given here.  This area is now under Division II (including PDC) and reporting to Dean Ryslinge.  



Vacant - Senior Instructional Network Systems Specialist

Heidi - Telecommunications Coordinator

Heidi Ulrech wanted to remind everyone that the old “373” numbers will only be valid until January.  All implementation has been completed on the new copiers, and things are running smoothly.  They will now be moving on to the next phases, including scanning to the desktop.  This will involve having individual email addresses linked to each account code, and may require new account numbers to be assigned.  Hopefully this will be completed by the end of Winter Break (Jan. 1).  She will work with the Business Office and Ricoh to coordinate new codes, and try to avoid any extra steps/changes. 



Elizabeth - Web Master

Elizabeth Noyes reported that she worked with Shannon Stanley on the Counseling website, with Ken Ross on the Theater Arts website, and with Teri Henson on developing the ILC website.  She has also been working on the Accreditation website.  In addition, she is in the process of creating a Web Development website. This would include the web policy and standards, outline the website request process, information on Contribute, and College logos.

IV.
Wireless Campus - Express
Moh Daoud provided the Committee members with handouts that outlined information on Wi-Fi service at Los Medanos College, MIT, and Chabot.  John Gonder, Bob Cooley (Tri-Valley ROP), and he have volunteered to pilot a Wi-Fi “test” in a room on campus (probably 803, 804, and 805).  There was discussion around the fact that, although the students have requested this, the District is grappling with the idea of Wi-Fi service: addressing security issues, how it should look, where it should be available, and bandwidth.  Bob Kratochvil suggested that the Committee might want to put their recommendations on paper to share with the Facilities Committee.  Alex Stoeffl shared that he knows the CEO of WeCare Wireless Networks, and that the Committee might want to invite him to attend a future Technology meeting to share some of his expertise.  WeCare Wireless Networks is a local company that is involved in providing Wi-Fi service to downtown Livermore, donates proceeds to the Livermore School District (K-12), and works with the Chamber of Commerce.  The Committee members decided to invite the guest from WeCare to the January 23rd meeting, and in the mean time Moh Daoud will proceed with the Wi-Fi “experiment”.

The Committee also discussed some of the podcasts, webcasts, and radio projects being developed.  John Gonder has taken the lead, and is working with Melissa Korber.  Initially it would not be for instructional purposes, but hopefully it might be in the future.  There was agreement that this area holds a great deal of potential for technology, communications/broadcasting, and athletics (play-by-play).  Moh Daoud shared that he is licensed by the FCC, which is required for operation of a radio station.

V.
Smart Classrooms/Working with District and Chabot

Bob Kratochvil spoke with Jeannine Methe at the District regarding the memory whiteboards.  He expects to receive additional information to share with the Committee.

VI.
Updates/Announcements

 The Committee decided to ask Jeannine Methe to attend the Technology meetings several times each year to share ideas with her and get feedback.  She will be invited to join the January 23rd meeting and the Wi-Fi discussion.  After the holidays Evan Barshack will send an email reminder to the Committee members asking for questions/agenda items, so they can be forwarded to Jeannine ahead of time.  Some suggestions were: 1) proxy server, 2) District policies, processes, and changes, 3) www.lpc.edu, and 4) notifications regarding the email server.

Elizabeth Noyes asked the Committee if there was any additional feedback regarding the web request process that was reviewed at the last meeting, and welcomed suggestions as to how to move forward.  It was agreed by the Committee that an email be sent out to everyone once the process is outlined on the Web Development website.  Dr. Ely also suggested having a handout at a future Town Meeting, and putting it in the Adjunct mailboxes.

Sherman Lindsey reported that the Technology Department is setting up meetings with all of the Department Heads/Coordinators to assess the software needs in their respective areas.

VII.
Open Discussion

VIII.
December Meeting?

Due to the holidays, there will be no Technology Committee meeting held in December.

IX.
Next Meeting:


Monday, January 23, 2006


2:30 - 4:30 pm


Room 1603

The meeting was adjourned at 3:30 pm.

Minutes taken by Jennifer Adams
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